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CEO and Chairperson  

 August 10, 2020 
  
Mr. Bruce Dunn 
Director 
Asian Development Bank 
No. 6 ADB Avenue 
Mandaluyong City 
Philippines 
 
Dear Mr. Dunn: 
 

Subject: Project Cancellation Notification 
 
  With regards to ADB's notification dated July 30, 2020 for the cancellation of the Full-sized  
Child Project entitled:  Demonstration Investments in Eco-Waste Infrastructure Solutions: Thanlyin and 
Ayeyarwady Watersheds – GEF ID 10447, I have reviewed the circumstances that have led to this request. I 
find your justification is acceptable and, therefore, approved the cancellation of this child project. 
 
Last Project Status: CEO endorsement submitted 

GEFSEC ID: 10447 

Agency: ADB 

Focal Area: International Waters 

Project Type: Full-Size Child Project 

Country: Myanmar 

Name of Child Project: Demonstration Investments in Eco-Waste Infrastructure Solutions: 
Thanlyin and Ayeyarwady Watersheds 

Name of Program:  Sustainable Management of the Bay of Bengal Large Marine Ecosystem 
Programme 

GEF Project Grant: $ 4,587,156 

Agency Fee: $ 412,844 

Cancelled GEF Project Grant: $ 4,587,156 

Cancelled Agency Fee: $ 412,844 

Funding Source: GEF Trust Fund 

 
In light of this development, I have accepted the cancellation notice and will cancel the child project. 

 
 Sincerely,  

   
Gustavo Fonseca 

Interim Chief Executive Officer and Chairperson 
 
Attachment: ADB Cancellation Notification  
Copy to:  Operational Focal Point 


